
- Wyong Branch

What an enjoyable Christmas in July function at Ettalong

Diggers for 22 of our members. The food was great and the

entertainment provided by Roland Storm and Lucky Starr was

outstanding. We were fortunate to have a bus funded by the

Committee which transported us to/from Mingara and Tuggerah

to the venue. Thanks to Helen Leslie who co-ordinated the

function and did an excellent job. Over the past three months I

have appreciated the efforts of our Committee Members who

have ensured the success of our social trips.

To-day, is our last General Meeting before the AGM in August.

I have been made aware we are likely to have 8 vacancies on

our Committee. The future of our Branch is in your hands and

requires your serious consideration to filling these vacancies at

the AGM if not before. If any of our members wish to obtain

any further information about these vacant positions, please do

not hesitate to speak with Robyn or myself at to-days meeting.

Unfortunately, our Guest Speaker from Orange Sky has notified

of her inability to attend our meeting to-day due to work

commitments. However, we are very fortunate to have John

Buchtmann, one of our members who is an experienced speaker

and will no doubt provide much entertainment.

Kevin Leslie

Presiden



GUEST SPEAKERS

First Monday Lunches: 11:30 am to 2pm

Check out our new website, go to nationalseniors.com.au 
click on About Us/Branches, Scroll down to NSW and click on “Central 

Coast – Wyong” or copy
https://nationalseniors.com.au/about/branches/central-coast-wyong

• August 27, 2019:  Return of Senior 

Constable Bethany Hawkins, Crime 

Prevention Officer for Wyong District

talking about scammers

• July 30, 2019:  Interview with John 

Buchtmann who is an experienced 

speaker and will talk about his 

involvement in the Rescue Service



SOCIAL OUTINGS
If you wish to cancel any of your committed social outings, Please email

Sheila Perry nevperry@tpg.com.au and make sure that you receive

confirmation of your cancellation.

Christmas in July pics

mailto:nevperry@tpg.com.au


Just a reminder that new and existing members are able to join or renew membership of

National Seniors by returning your application/renewal forms and your payment by cheque

(payable to NSA, Central Coast - Wyong) or cash to the Branch Treasurer at a General

Meeting. You may also pay by internet: BSB: 112 879 A/c No: 044189087 Name of A/c:

National Seniors - Wyong, Reference: Your name and reason. A receipt will issue in due

course.

This newsletter has been published due 

to the purchase of computers and printer 

via grants awarded by Central Coast 

Council and Wallarah 2 Coal Project

Our next monthly meeting will be our AGM  on August 27, 2019

2:15pm Canton Beach Sports Club, Hibbard Street, Toukley

The following email address for any correspondence pertaining to the Branch:

nsaccwyong@hotmail.com

N.S.A. INFORMATION

Office Bearers 2018 - 2019

Public Officer Pam P 4393 2030 

President Kevin L 4326 1883

Vice President Bill H 0411967479

Secretary Robyn W 4958 6470

Assistant Secretary Pam P 4393 2030

Treasurer Dawn S 4359 3268

Assistant Treasurer Brian W 4307 9359

Publicity Officer David A 4303 6220

Events Coordinator

Guest Speaker Coordinator/Welfare Officer Helen L 4326 1883

Membership Officer Jean B 4334 5373

https://nationalseniors.com.au/about/branches/central-coast-wyong

• August 27 (Tues), 2019 Our AGM.

Nomination forms for Branch Committee and General Positions

together with Position Responsibilities were handed out to everyone at

our last General Meeting in June and there will be further copies

available today. These nominations must be returned to Robyn today or

two weeks prior to AGM date.

- Wyong 

Branch


